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1. 16-24608-A-13 DAVID VERDUGO MOTION TO
JPJ-3 DISMISS CASE 

11-9-16 [28]

9  Telephone Appearance
9  Trustee Agrees with Ruling

Final Ruling: This motion to dismiss the case has been set for hearing on the
notice required by Local Bankruptcy Rule 9014-1(f)(1).  The failure of the the
debtor to file written opposition at least 14 days prior to the hearing as
required by Local Bankruptcy Rule 9014-1(f)(1)(ii) is considered as consent to
the granting of the motion.  Cf. Ghazali v. Moran, 46 F.3d 52, 53 (9th Cir.
1995).  Further, because the court will not materially alter the relief
requested by the moving party, an actual hearing is unnecessary.  See Boone v.
Burk (In re Eliapo), 468 F.3d 592 (9th Cir. 2006).  Therefore, the defaults of
the trustee and the respondent creditor are entered and the matter will be
resolved without oral argument.

The motion will be granted and the case will be dismissed.

The debtor proposed a plan within the time required by Fed. R. Bankr. P.
3015(b) but was unable to confirm it.  The court sustained the trustee’s
objection to confirmation on September 29.  The debtor thereafter failed to
promptly propose a modified plan and set it for a confirmation hearing.  This
fact suggests to the court that the debtor either does not intend to confirm a
plan or does not have the ability to do so.  This is cause for dismissal.  See
11 U.S.C. § 1307(c)(1) & (c)(5).

2. 16-25935-A-13 DOUGLAS/KIM JACOBS MOTION TO
JPJ-1 DISMISS CASE 

11-28-16 [43]

9  Telephone Appearance
9  Trustee Agrees with Ruling

Tentative Ruling:   The motion will be granted and the case dismissed.

First, the debtor proposed a plan within the time required by Fed. R. Bankr. P.
3015(b) but was unable to confirm it.  The court dismissed the motion to
confirm it on November 21.  The debtor thereafter failed to promptly propose a
modified plan and set it for a confirmation hearing.  This fact suggests to the
court that the debtor either does not intend to confirm a plan or does not have
the ability to do so.  This is cause for dismissal.  See 11 U.S.C. § 1307(c)(1)
& (c)(5).
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Second, under the terms of the last plan proposed by the debtor, the debtor has
failed to make $8,240 of the payments required by it.  The foregoing has
resulted in delay that is prejudicial to creditors and suggests that the plan
is not feasible.  This is cause for dismissal.  See 11 U.S.C. § 1307(c)(1).

Third, if requested by the U.S. Trustee or the chapter 13 trustee, a debtor
must provide photo identification or other personal identifying information
establishing the debtor’s identity.  See 11 U.S.C. § 521(h).  Fed. R. Bankr. P.
4002(b)(1) implements section 521(h).  It requires individual debtors to bring
two forms of personal identification to the meeting of creditors.  This
identification must consist of a picture identification issued by a
governmental unit or “other personal identifying information that establishes
the debtor’s identity. . . .”  See Fed. R. Bankr. P. 4002(b)(1)(A).  The debtor
must also produce evidence of a social security number or a written statement
that such documentation does not exist.  See Fed. R. Bankr. P. 4002(b)(1)(B). 
In this case, the debtor has breached the foregoing duty by failing to provide
evidence of the debtor’s social security number.  This is cause for dismissal.

3. 12-37675-A-13 MICHAEL SMITH MOTION TO
JPJ-2 DISMISS CASE 

11-22-16 [33]

9  Telephone Appearance
9  Trustee Agrees with Ruling

Tentative Ruling:   The motion will be granted and the case dismissed.

The trustee’s Notice of Filed Claims was filed and served on June 12, 2013 as
required by Local Bankruptcy Rule 3007-1(d) and former General Order 05-03. 
That notice advised the debtor of all claims filed by creditors.  Given the
claims filed and their amounts, it will take 68 months to pay the dividends
promised by the confirmed plan.  The confirmed plan specifies that it must be
completed within 60 months as required by 11 U.S.C. § 1322(d).

The debtor failed to reconcile the plan with the claims, either by filing and
serving a motion to modify the plan to provide for all claims within the
maximum duration permitted by section 1322(d), or by objecting to claims.  This
is required by Local Bankruptcy Rule 3007-1(d)(5) which provides: “If the
Notice of Filed Claims includes allowed claims that are not provided for in the
chapter 13 plan, or that will prevent the chapter 13 plan from being completed
timely, the debtor shall file a motion to modify the chapter 13 plan, along
with any valuation and lien avoidance motions not previously filed, in order to
reconcile the chapter 13 plan and the filed claims with the requirements of the
Bankruptcy Code.  These motions shall be filed and served no later than ninety
(90) days after service by the trustee of the Notice of Filed Claims and set
for hearing by the debtor on the earliest available court date.”  See also
former General Order 05-03, ¶ 6; In re Kincaid, 316 B.R. 735 (Bankr. E.D. Cal.
2004).

The time to modify the plan under Local Bankruptcy Rule 3007-1(d)(5) and under
former General Order 05-03, ¶ 6, has expired.  This material breach of the plan
is cause for dismissal.  See 11 U.S.C. § 1307(c)(6).
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